New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
March 13, 2009
    
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Friday, March 13, 2009 at 2:33 pm in the school library.

 
Members present included:  Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, Pancy Jones, and Lana Mitchell.

Visitors present:  Lisa Greene, Veronica Bethea, Tracy Ramsey, Renee Cox, Kim Sweet,  Kaytie Georgel, Phyllis Tharp, Theresa Duncan, Misty McClain, Bonnie Turner, and Robin Pitvorec

Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitors present and reviewed the agenda.  She informed the guests they would be able to address the council at the beginning of the meeting and each guest would be allotted five minutes to speak to the council.   

 
Minutes---The minutes of the February meeting were reviewed.  Pancy Jones made a motion to approve the minutes and Jackie Gibbons seconded it.

  
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Joan Hill made a motion to approve the financial report and Jackie Gibbons seconded it.

Agenda Items


1.  Veronica Bethea shared her concerns and thoughts about the present “morning 

                 drop- off” procedures.


2.  Renee Cox read a letter to the council which stated the reasons employees 

                 should be permitted to escort their child to class.

3. Lisa Greene reviewed the results of the Safety Audit and brought it to our 

      attention that the Safety Audit’s first and major concern was the “morning 

      drop-off” procedure.  


4.  Kaytie Georgel shared her concerns about the staff walking their children to 


     class.  She suggested that site base refer this concern to the KEYS Committee.


5.  Renee Cox, representative of the ad hoc committee that designed the present 


     “morning drop-off” procedure, shared the discussion concerning children of 

                 employees being walked to class was not explored when the new procedure 

                 was being considered. 

Old Business

Policy Concerning Cap Size---Jackie Gibbons stated that she is in the process of finalizing this policy and would like to receive feedback from the staff before she presents the final draft to the council.  She will be able to present a final policy concerning classes being at caps at the April SBDM meeting. 

School Safety--- The “morning drop-off” procedure seems to be running smoothly.  We now have special parking spaces available for parents who would like to park and bring their children inside the school.  After a brief discussion it was decided the council would continue the present “morning drop-off” procedure and revisit this issue again next month.    
Title I Funds---Money has been spent!!

Round Table Discussion --- March 24th, New Highland SBDM Council will meet with Hardin County School Board members at John Hardin High School.

New Business 

Professional Development Plan ---Mrs. Goff provided the council copies of the Professional Development Plan that was produced by the Professional Development Committee.  The committee approved the plan with the following changes:


Special Area Teachers, Special Education Teachers, and Preschool Staff would be      

            exempt from SPAT Training.    Bonnie Turner shared the special area teachers  

            will spend an additional six hours working on curriculum alignment.  


Carlena Sheeran provided the council copies of professional training available for 
preschool staff.  The council decided that preschool staff will be excluded 

            from being required to attend CHAMPS training but they may attend if they

            choose to.

The council would like for the Professional Development Committee to seek input from the staff concerning the selection of dates for professional development training for the 2009-2010 school year. Dates will be determined by consensus of the majority of the certified staff.

Professional Development For Classified Staff

Jackie Gibbons shared she would speak with the Professional Development Committee and ask the committee to survey certified and classified staff for suggestions concerning classified professional development.

Dates for Open House

The committee decided we needed to seek input from the Family Resource Center before we set a date for Open House.  Date will be decided at the next SDBM meeting.

Bathrooms in Fifth Grade Wing

There is a problem with the cleanliness in the restrooms in the fifth grade wing.  The fifth grade teachers are trying to find who is causing the problems in these restrooms.  There was a suggestion to devise a restroom schedule.  A point of concern was raised that if we have a schedule for the restrooms in the fifth grade wing, should we have a restroom schedule for the restrooms throughout the entire school?  Council decided to talk with staff and revisit this concern at the next meeting.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:34 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
